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AUgust 2019 NEWSLETTER 
 
Old Business 
David Evans updated the group on the new website. 
Steve Cox made a motion that we continue paying for the old website for another month until the new 
website has had all the bugs removed. Roger Burrows seconded the motion. Bill Bessinger VP called for a 
vote and the motion was carried. 
Steve Cox told us about the logging operation which are about 25% done. They may be back in a week or 
two. The logs they were removing from behind the berms were low-quality. 
David Evans told the group that if we would wait until the website is up and running he would check into 
the Facebook issue to see what needed to be done to resolve it. 
Steve Cox said the traphouse blocks have been donated. The trap team plans to compete in the fall 
league. 
Larry Davis mentioned that at the recent board meeting they had decided that November 9 would be an 
open house/holiday party instead of a Christmas party this year. 
David Evans said that he is working on an e-mail distribution list that would be easier to use and edit. 
Four board members vetted the Local Park application for membership from Steve O’Harrah. The 
application was voted on and approved by the general membership. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Checking beginning balance $6,670.16. Income for the month of $1,575.64. Expenses of $55.60. Ending 
Balance $8,190.20. $3,531.95 in savings. 
Hunting club balance is $2,189.45. Income for the month was $1,009.38 and expenses of $509.38. Closing 
balance $2,689.45. 
The checking account has a balance of $8190.20 -$2689.45 for the hunting club which leaves a balance of 
$5500.75. 
A check was paid in June to National for additional range insurance coverage the check for $727.67 hasn’t 
cleared. Taking that amount into account the balance in the checking is $4773.08 of that $1000 is 
earmarked for the trap shed. 
 



Hunting Report 
Dan ask about the next event which has traditionally been a scope sighting as we get ready for hunting 
season. A hunting report was not provided in the absence of the hunting VP Dennis Wade. 
 
Fishing Report  

Fishing VP Roger Burrows gave the following report, fish in the creeks due to the low water conditions in 
the rivers. Flounder fishing is good at this time also the surfer  fishing for whittings. One member said 
they have been surf fishing in the past couple weeks and spotted shark eating mullet in the surf. 
The little PD river seems to be very busy unsure of what’s been caught at this time. 
 
Education Report 
Bill Veasey asked if there was any need. Bill Basinger responded by saying he would be interested in 
setting up some kind of educational event for the Church at Sandhurst members. 
 
CRSO Report 
We currently have 93 members. We have 11 RSO with zero volunteer hours. 
Steve also told us he has been working on the drawings of the traphouse and asked people to look them 
over. 
 
Bill Bessinger ask if there’s any more business to be brought before the group. No more business was 
offered. Bill asked someone to make a motion to adjourn the meeting, Walker Floyd made a motion to 
adjourn, Roger Burrows seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 2:56 PM. 


